
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

   
 
 
 

Dates to Remember Grade Levels  Time /Date Additional Information 

5/6 Camp 5/6 14th – 16th September  

End of term 3 All students 16th September School ends at 2:30pm 

Start of term 4 All students Monday 3rd October  

Curriculum Day All students Monday 31st October No students at school on this day 

Melbourne Cup Day All students Tuesday 1st November Public Holiday 

End of Year Celebration Community event Friday 9th December More information to come 

Grade 6 Graduation Grade 6 students Wednesday 14th December  

End of School Year All students Tuesday 20th December School ends at 1:30pm 

NEWSLETTER 
Broadmeadows Road. Tullamarine 3043 

Phone: 9338 2826     

Email: tullamarine.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Our School Vision:Our School Vision:Our School Vision:Our School Vision:  Tullamarine Primary School empowers students to become lifelong learners who strive to 

reach their full potential academically, socially and emotionally. 
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ISSUE 7    13th September 2022 

PRINCIPAL’S UPDATE: 

With term 3 coming to an end, it is a fitting time to congratulate all students on staff on a huge term of learning and 

growth.  This week I have shared with staff our incredible 2022 NAPLAN data.  I will be sharing this data with the 

School Council at our next meeting and will then share it with the whole school community.   We are extremely pleased 

with the results which are a direct result of the incredible work that has been done on teaching and learning over the 

last few years. 

Tomorrow our 5/6 students and teachers head off to camp.  They are visiting Bendigo and Ballarat and the teachers 

have planned a number of activities to keep the students very busy.  I would like to thank the 5/6 teachers for their 

many hours of organisation that has gone on behind the scenes to ensure that the camp is a success. We look forward 

to seeing them back at school on Friday afternoon.   

2023 Enrolments 

We are well into planning for the 2023 school year.  This forward planning is vital in a school as we need to know how 

many teachers to employ for the year ahead based on the number of children enrolled.  Tullamarine Primary School 

is therefore currently accepting enrolments for 2023 for all grade levels including Foundation.   

If you have not enrolled your child as yet, please collect an enrolment form from our office, or request a form to be sent 

home with a sibling.  If you know of any families with enrolments for next year, please remind them to contact the office 

as soon as possible. We ask that as a school community we all take every opportunity to promote our fabulous school 

to potential families.  

As well as needing to know all future enrolments, we also ask any families that will be leaving us at the end of the year 

to notify the office in writing as soon as possible, as this also impacts on our forward planning. We would greatly 

appreciate all enrolments to be finalised by the end of this term to assist us with our planning for next year.   

PFA Update 

On behalf of the school community, I would, once again, like to thank all members of the PFA for their most recent 

fundraising effort.  The Footy Colours / Donut Day raised an incredible $387.   These funds will be added to our 

Buildings and Grounds fund which will be directed to the redevelopment of various areas across the school. 

We look forward to further PFA activities next term. 

 

Anna Ruhle 

Principal 



Athletics Carnival 

On the 19th of August students from Tullamarine 
Primary School competed in the 2022 Athletics 
Carnival at Meadowglen International Athletics 
Track. We had a lot of success in both individual 
and team events. It was a great day in which 
students were able to display their athletic 
abilities whilst representing their school proudly.  

Twelve of our students made it through to the 
Whittlesea and Woodlands Division Athletics 
carnival on the 6th of September. The students 
who competed in the regional events did really 
well in this very competitive level of athletics. Two 
of our students made it through to the next round 
in their events. Loukas in 5/6 placed 1st in his 
long jump event and Saxon from 3/4 placed 2nd 
in his triple jump event.  

I would like to congratulate all students involved 
in the athletics program in their resilience of 
learning new sports and trying their best when 
competing. You have made Tullamarine Primary 
School proud. I would also like to thank the 
parents who volunteered their time to help with 
marshalling and those who took their children to the regional event.  

Mr Leonard 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Mitchell: At athletics I did the 1500m run and I came 6th.  

Koa: I felt happy because I came second in long jump.  

Ashleigh: Athletics day was very fun because I got to compete in three different events. My first 

event was triple jump, second was 100m and then my third was the relay run.  

Seb: I felt good because I got to eat when I wanted and I did good.  

Riya: Today the grade fours to sixes went to athletics. We did lots of events, such as the 1500 

metre run and more.  

Ruby: In athletics we played sports. I did 800 metres run and the relay race.  

Saxon: I did triple jump, relays and the 200m sprint. I got second place in triple jump.  

Grace: Today the 4-6's went to the athletics, we had a few ribbons, we had so much fun. 

 

Mr Zinonos 

 

  



 

 

 

Noah Naaman 1/2B Azalea Box 3/4B 

Logan Woodhouse 1/2B Zaine Awkar 3/4B 

Judi Kummungkun 3/4D Dwayne Langit 3/4B 

Asya Tascilar FB Elias Grillo 1/2D 

Andrae Obeid 5/6A Paige Gillespie FA 

Zoe Gillespie FB Ceciliarose Faalata FA 

Elliot Borcher FB Ryker Murphy 1/2C 

Maribel Touma 1/2B Giselle Bartol FA 

Nanitu Motuiliu 1/2B   

 

 

 

 

Anela Isaac 3/4C Tatum Allen 3/4B 

Bodhi Roach-Anderson 5/6B Hasindu Diyunugala 3/4B 

Koa Babbington 3/4D Talha Zubair 3/4B 

Charlotte Massman 5/6C Brooke Hawking 3/4B 

Maya Fiu 5/6C Shiloh Babbington 1/2C 

Max Esposito 5/6A Jada Gaut 1/2C 

Evie Taylor 1/2D Nehal Zubair 1/2B 

George Giannoukas 1/2D Adam Elgharbawi 1/2B 

Lana Esposito 1/2D Riya Prasath 3/4D 

Gabriel Issac FB Slade Cincotta 1/2B 

 

  



This Term FoundationFoundationFoundationFoundation students have become scientists. They have 

been part of lots of experiments. They can even  

hypothesise what they think might happen before the experiment 

takes place. They have had a great time exploring what happens 

when you mix 2 materials together to create a reaction.  
 

Over the half of the term Foundation B has had a preservice teacher 

who has now finished her teaching rounds. Miss Dee has now 

completed her teaching degree and we wish her success for the 

future. Foundation A is currently hosting preservice teacher Mr Y who 

will be here until the end of the term. 



Father’s Day Father’s Day Father’s Day Father’s Day inininin    Foundation was lots of fun!Foundation was lots of fun!Foundation was lots of fun!Foundation was lots of fun!    

    

     



The 1/2s have had an 

excellent Term 3 full of 

wonderful learning and 

experiences.   

The students have enjoyed 

learning about questioning 

and inferencing in their 

reading, whilst in writing they 

have learnt how to write 

procedures. After publishing 

their procedural text on ‘The Best Sandwich’, students got the 

opportunity to present their work to their class.  

In Mathematics, students have been learning about division through 

various sharing tasks, as well as chance activities and the 

probability of various events. 

These tasks have involved many hands-on activities and real-

world problems which the students have thoroughly enjoyed!  

We have enjoyed hosting our Father’s Day afternoon, where 

students had the opportunity to celebrate their dads and special 

people in their life by participating in various fun activities 

together. We also celebrated ‘Footy Day’ recently, where 

students wore their favourite team’s colours and enjoyed a day 

full of fun with enthusiasm.  

We look forward to continuing our wonderful learning in Term 4!  

 

  



3/4 Unit3/4 Unit3/4 Unit3/4 Unit    

We have had a very exciting last few weeks to finish off term 3! We have been able to complete 

lots of learning as well as enjoy our exciting camp to Lady Northcote.   

This is what we have been doing: 

Reading – students have been exposed to 

different types of non-fiction texts to read, 

this has been closely linked with writing. 

They have read biographies, newspaper 

articles, procedural texts, and information 

texts.  

Writing - the students have continued to 

write different non-fiction texts and have 

found interesting ways to present their work. 

Some examples were biographies, which 

were presented digitally using BookCreator, recounts and information 

reports were presented on a poster.  

Maths – They have been learning about multiplication and division and the relationship between the two. Students can 

explain what a fact family is and use multiplication facts to calculate division facts. They have also been working very hard 

on their own knowledge of the multiplication facts. In our secondary area, they have learnt about volume, capacity, mass, 

area, and length.  

Inquiry – Our topic of Chemical Science has had students investigating absorbent materials, change in state of matter and 

recycling. 

Camp – most students went on camp in week 7 to Lady Northcote Camp in Bacchus 

Marsh. The students got to enjoy three days there, and completed activities like 

archery, flying fox and the giant swing. All the students pushed themselves to 

complete activities outside of their comfort zone and were helpful in their duty 

groups. The staff at the camp were very friendly and happy with how the students 

behaved.  

We have had an amazing term and look forward to term 4 and lots more learning. 

3/4 Teachers 

Mrs Mackintosh, Mr Sagi & Mr Zinonos 

 

 

  



5/6 Newsletter Item Term 5/6 Newsletter Item Term 5/6 Newsletter Item Term 5/6 Newsletter Item Term 3333    Week Week Week Week 10101010    

The 5/6 students have had a fantastic Term 3. We have had an incredibly busy term, with swimming and will end it with a 3-

day camp to Bendigo/Ballarat! The students will engage in a range of activities at Sovereign Hill, including the Red Hill Mine, 

Candle Dipping and The Aura Sound and Light Show. 

This term the students have been investigating solids, liquids and gases in our unit ‘What’s the Matter?’ and have engaged 

in a range of experiments to discover which elements are reversible or irreversible.  

They have used this knowledge and applied it during our writing sessions where they have created their own Scientific 

Reports, which included a hypothesis, procedure, experiment and results.  

The 5/6 students have enjoyed hands on tasks for our Volume unit of work, where they have been able to work 

collaboratively to create a metre cubed scaled-model. 

We have had a great term and look forward to all the exciting things ahead in Term 4! 

 

 

 

  



 

During Term 3, all the students focused on the artist, Pablo Picasso.  Grade 1/2 students looked at 

Henri Matisse, Grade 3/4 students researched Henri Rousseau.  The Junior school students went on a 

texture and shape hunt.  

The Grade 5/6 students all worked on researching, investigating, collaborating and making lots of 

decisions about the Dairy Australia’s Picasso Cow program. After many weeks of hot doting, discussing 

and working in teams the cow has a name, Bessy. 

 Bessy has a place to live in at our school, all will be revealed during Term 4.  

 

  

Students Students Students Students working hard during working hard during working hard during working hard during 

Visual Arts class.Visual Arts class.Visual Arts class.Visual Arts class.    



At Tullamarine Primary School we use Compass School Manager app for all our 

communications to families. 

This is where you can log your child’s absences, see what events are coming up, check what 

news has been sent from the school or email your child’s teacher. 

If you are having issues using the app or have forgotten your password, please contact Jodi in the 

office and she will gladly help you. 

This is what the home screen looks like when viewing in a browser 

 

This is what the screens will look like when using the app. 

  

  



 

  



Mister Magnets Positions Available Casual Factory Hand 
 

 Perfect for working parents, school leavers,  
 university students or anyone really! 
 We open from 8:30am-5pm however we’re  
 happy to accommodate school hours 
 if required 
 Position is casual with view to permanent  
 part time or full time employment 
 No experience required, Locally based in  
 Tullamarine 
 Full training provided on easy to operate  
 machinery 
 General factory hand duties, packing,   
 machine operation etc 
 Award wages apply, immediate start, free  

  on-site parking 

Mister Magnets manufactures promotional fridge magnets and supplies over 
60,000 business customers nationwide. We have been operating locally in 
Tullamarine for over 20 years and are growing faster than ever. We need extra 
team members to help produce, pack and ship our orders to customers across 
the country. 
To apply for this fantastic opportunity, please submit your resume and your 
preferred working hours and available days to jobs@mistermagents.com.au  

Looking forward to hearing from you. 

 


